MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

AUGUST 21, 2013
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:01 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present   



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on July 17, 2013, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. Costello

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm. DiLieto stated that two members were injured, and they submitted claims to the insurance company.  Almost all the bills have been paid.  There has been a delay in some of the later bills submitted, but they will be taken care of.  A discussion followed.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Chief Costa stated that physicals are going on now.  
Chief Costa stated that attached to his report were quotes for hose and additional equipment that he wishes to purchase.  They are all state contract prices.   Chief Costa said that there will be testing on the existing hose next week.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that after the hose testing, the Chief should advise the Board of the status of the existing hose.  Comm. LeBrun agreed and suggested that they wait until after the testing to order more hose in case more has to be ordered.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that they should hold off purchasing the hose listed in quote #134009 totaling $3,115.20.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the purchases requested by the Chief per the quotes attached to his August report, except for the hose listed in quote #134009.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Costello

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Chief Costa stated that Recruitment Day is on Saturday, August 24, 2013, from 12 noon to 4:00PM.  A discussion followed.

Chief Costa asked the Board’s approval for two members of the Fire Company to go to Wildwood.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that we will add the expense for Wildwood to our bill list.  Each individual will receive $600.  Comm. Dipierro stated that all receipts must be turned in, and any money not spent must be returned.  A discussion followed.

HEALTH COORDINATOR REPORT:  Bill Gardener was present and gave the members of the Board a copy of the NFPA guidelines for physicals.

Comm. LeBrun stated that these guidelines are recommendations.  The Board did not adopt the NFPA guidelines.

Attorney Youssouf stated that we did not adopt the NFPA guidelines.  If you are an active firefighter, you have to pass a physical and be certified if you operate equipment.  Attorney Youssouf said that following the guidelines is good, but you do not have to adopt them.  A discussion followed.
Bill said that for the past 12 years he has been setting up the physicals.  Bill stated that the Board needs to advise him what should be done if an individual does not take his physical.  Bill needs to know if he has to demand the physical.

The Board stated that if you ride, you have to have a physical.

Comm. Dipierro stated that it is the Chief’s responsibility that his crew who goes on the trucks must have their physicals.  Comm. Dipierro told Bill to keep after the individuals to have their physicals.  It is in their best interest.  A discussion followed.

Bill stated that he had a unique experience with a member of the Fire Company who used his name stating that he had been cleared to respond to fire calls.  Bill said that if an individual has had an injury or a health problem, he must have a physical before he is cleared to respond to calls as an active firefighter.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that if a firefighter does not want to take a physical, he will have to deal with the Chief.  A discussion followed.

There was a discussion on mandatory training.  Bill said that he will be available to make up training.  He needs to know what training will be mandatory.  He needs guidance.
Comm. Dipierro stated that Bill’s position is very important to the Board.  He is doing a good job. 
Bill said that he wants the Board to clarify what they want from him.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they want every driver and anyone who rides on the truck to have a physical.  A discussion followed.

Comm. DiLieto stated that the Board usually uses an outside vendor to do their drug testing (post-accident, suspicion, random), but he feels that this testing can be done by Bill.  

Bill said that you have 24 hours after an accident for drug testing.  He has the kits for this.  Drug and alcohol testing can also be added to the annual physicals.  A discussion followed.

Bill said that he can prepare a more detailed study on this matter for the next meeting.  Comm. DiLieto said that he will work with Bill on this.

Bill stated that an individual can also go to his or her own physician for their physical if they prefer.  A discussion followed on when this is done.

Bill gave the Board a copy of a “New Member Information” form, which he would like new members to complete and then the form is to be given back to Bill.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report (attached).  Ernie stated that the inspections are still going strong.
Ernie reported that school inspections were completed at Mill Lake and Woodland School, and he is scheduling the Academy Learning Center.

Ernie stated that the Fire Prevention trailer was brought to National Night Out on August 6.  Fire Prevention programs have been scheduled for the schools in October.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie if he received any letters from the police pertaining to lock-downs.  He did not, but he has reviewed the procedures with the schools.

Ernie said that he advised the Rec Center that the police should be contacted to discuss lock-down procedures for the Community Center.  The Bureau should also be involved in the planning.

Middlesex County Meeting is scheduled for tomorrow.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Chief Costa stated that everything is set for Recruitment Day on Saturday.  Comm. Dipierro asked them to clean up the landscaping before Saturday.
Comm. Dipierro asked about the generator.  Chief Costa said that it is hooked up but needs to get inspected.  A discussion followed.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board received a subpoena from an attorney to appear in their office with documents pertaining to an accident; however, the letter and subpoena were sent in error.  It was for Monroe Township EMS in Gloucester County.  Attorney Youssouf said that a letter should be sent to them advising them of this error.
Attorney Youssouf read the Resolution stating that the Board has received the annual audit for 2012, and each member of the Board has personally reviewed the Audit, and evidenced same by the group affidavit in the form prescribed by the Local Finance Board.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution certifying that each member of the Board has personally reviewed the 2012 Audit, and specifically has reviewed the sections of the Audit report entitled “General Comments and Recommendations”. Group Affidavit prescribed by the New Jersey Local Finance Board stating this has been signed by each Commissioner.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. Costello brought up the matter of using credit cards.  In the audit it states that a reportable issue that needs to be addressed is the lack of substantial backup for credit card charges being incurred by the Fire Department and paid by the Fire District.  Attorney Youssouf stated that credit cards should not be used.  A discussion followed.
Joe Massoni stated that he feels that the issue is that the charges are not accompanied by receipts.  Joe said that if receipts are not given, reimbursement should not be made.  Joe stated that he needs 100% of the receipts for the charges in order to pay the invoice.  A discussion followed.   

The only one who has a credit card is the Chief.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that he has reviewed the 2012 Audit.
Joe said that the July Financial Report was sent to the Board.  Everything is running smoothly.  The only Line Item so far that is running low is “Office Supplies”.  We may need to do a Line Item Transfer.

Comm. LeBrun asked about the line item in the Budget for the Paid Chief in the Township. What will happen to this money?  Joe Massoni stated that it will go into Surplus.

Comm. Dipierro asked about a budget meeting.  Joe Massoni said that he will schedule it for the end of September.  Comm. Dipierro asked what the amount will be in the budget for the Township wide Chief.  Joe said that he will leave it at $30,000.  A discussion followed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8

Bank of America (Business Card) - $401.88 fuel, training

0-9, 0-16

Bonamici, Colletti, Solitario & Tierney – $10,500 - Audit

A-11
Citgo - $317.16 – fuel 





0-9

Citgo - $52.00
 – fuel 






0-9 
Coffee Distributing - $59.85 – coffee supplies


A-8
Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co. – $ 2,776 - accounting fees
A-11

First Responder Joint Insurance Fund - $16,315 – insurance

Mitchell Associates Architects - $4,725 - 



A-11a
Monroe Fire District #2 - $527.25 – overpayment – service contract
Monroe Fire District #3 – $527.25 – overpayment – service contract
MTUD - $42,418.75 – hydrants




A-6
NJ American Water - $174.40 – hydrants



A-6
National Terminal, Inc. - $651.12 - fuel



0-9
Occupational Medicine Services - $2,050 – physicals

0-18
State of New Jersey - $13.50 – N.J. Annual Assessment/CIF
A-8
Verizon Wireless - $492.84





0-7
Verizon Wireless - $494.22





0-7
William Gardener - $692.25 – tool kits/CD



0-18



William Gardener - $290.50 – NFPA membership 
Michael Costello - $270.04 – reimbursement I-Chief

0-16
Joseph Youssouf - $14,375 – legal fees



A-11
Anthony Costa - $1,200 – Advance Wildwood

Raymond Perry - $600 – Advance Wildwood

Vincent DiLieto - $600 – Advance Wildwood
TOTAL:  $100,624.01
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $592.20 – phone






F-3
Ernie Zih - $127.52 – reimbursement supplies, postage

F-3


Royal Transmissions - $356.80 – repairs



F-3

TOTAL:  $1,076.52


Comm. LeBrun questioned the reimbursement of $290.50 for William Gardener’s NFPA membership.  A discussion followed.
  


Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read except for the reimbursement of $290.50 to William Gardener for his NFPA membership.  Total amount of bills will be $100.333.51.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye


Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Comm. DiLieto stated that he had an issue with an old member of the Fire Company, who said that he had an illness.  This individual requested that he keep his old gear at home. Now this member is all better and can ride the trucks.  A discussion followed.  Comm. DiLieto said that it is a misrepresentation.  The only reason to have a set of gear in the house cannot be good.  Comm. DiLieto stated that no one keeps their gear at home.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun stated that this matter is between the Department and the individual.

Comm. DiLieto said that he heard it was approved by the Board.  Comm. Dipierro said that it was just the uniform that he wanted to be buried in.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun stated that he thinks it is a membership problem.   The Board only authorized the uniform.
Comm. DiLieto would like to know how to handle this.  No one should have personal gear at home.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he thinks that the District has no interest in intervening in this matter.
Comm. LeBrun stated that any equipment such as turn-out gear should not be given to anyone.

Fireman Lonnie Pipero said that giving this individual his gear degrades everything that the Fire Company works for.  It is personal to him.  This individual only had two good years with the Fire Company.

Comm. LeBrun said that at a meeting there was a request for this individual to have his uniform because he was sick.  They thought it was ok, but not turn-out gear.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf suggested that they direct the Chief to tell the individual that no one gives out public equipment as gifts.  A discussion followed.
NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. Costello stated that he attended the I-Chief Conference in Chicago, and he noticed a strong concern for the protection of the firefighters themselves, as well as for the public and their property.  A discussion followed.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from First Responder Joint Insurance Fund to remind them that the deadline to complete any property flood loss claims from Super Storm Sandy was September 1, 2013.  According to their records the claims submitted by our District were for the bay doors and water damage to the ceiling.  Payment of this claim has been received.
The Minutes were received from the New Jersey State Association of Fire Districts.

Comm. LeBrun said that a letter was sent to the Board advising them that Royal Communications, Inc. has changed ownership.

Meeting Opened to Public:  
Pam Volkman

1 Cameo Dr.

Monroe, NJ
Ms. Volkman asked about the status of the purchase of the property for the new firehouse.  Attorney Youssouf stated that it is proceeding, but there is a legal problem.  He is confident that it will be done shortly.

Steve Gorbe
Mr. Gorbe asked if District #1 was getting a new firehouse.  Comm. Dipierro said that they were and gave him address of property to be purchased.  Mr. Gorbe asked what the town’s master plan was for the Districts.

Attorney Youssouf said that the town had no say.  Each District has a primary response within each District.
Mr. Gorbe said that with potential consolidation, wouldn’t it be beneficial for the township to have a master plan.

Comm. Costello stated that he thinks the Township’s plan is on the backburner.  We have done everything we have been told to do.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun stated that the Township never included us in the master plan.
Mr. Gorbe asked about the Tri-District meetings.  Ernie told him that these meetings were disbanded by the Mayor and Council.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that he does meet with the other two fire districts if he knows that something is going on.

Mr. Gorbe said that there is no excuse for them not to have Tri-District meetings.  If someone can’t make a meeting, someone can fill in for that individual.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that we are doing everything to follow the committee’s recommendations. A discussion followed.

Mr. Gorbe asked if the Fire Company had defibrillators on the trucks.  The Board said yes.  Mr. Gorbe wanted to know why the police do not call the Fire Company when there is a problem.  Fireman Jeff McDonnell said that they do call in cases of emergency, but the EMT is also called.
Mr. Gorbe asked if the volunteers have been asked to go to the firehouse on Schoolhouse Road.  Comm. Dipierro stated that during the Consolidation meetings Mr. Martin asked District 1 to help with the firehouse on Schoolhouse Road.  A discussion followed.
There was a discussion on the Chief for the Township.  Comm. Costello said that we should be prepared, that is why we are putting the Chief’s salary in the budget.

Comm. Dipierro stated that we are doing what we think is right.  We have to look out for the safety of the public.  That is our goal.

Fireman Lonnie Pipero said that he wanted to thank the Board for allowing them to go to the I-Chief Conference and continue their education.
Comm. Dipierro said he wanted to thank the men for taking the time to go and bring back knowledge.

Attorney Youssouf read the Resolution to go into Executive session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the Resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged material.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Public meeting adjourned 8:40 PM.
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